














83 Madbury Road, Durham, NH – Garden House 

Milton T. “Sandy” Martin, Jr. & Edda M. Martin 

81 Madbury Road, Durham, NH 03824 

Home 603-868-3773 – sandym@mfe.com 

Work  603-778-0822 – edda@mfe.com  

Owners – Same 

Address – Same 

Location – 83 Madbury Road, Durham, NH 03824 

Tax Map 2 Lot 1-8 

Item – Sighting for a New Garden House 

Statement explaining how the applicant meets each of the five (5) 

Statutory requirements for granting a variance. 

A. The variance will not be contrary to the public interest. 

The new garden house will store service equipment, tools and 

supplies to maintain the property. 

 

B. We believe the spirit of the ordinance has been observed by 

bringing life to a tired area of our yard and for a proper use 

partially screened from view.  

 

C. We believe that substantial justice will be done by this or any other 

board action. The placement of the new garden house is the site 

where the old summer house stood for over 50 years and possibly 

75 years on its original foundation base approximately 12’ X 16’ in 

size and backed up to a stone wall 3-1/2’ and screened from 

Madbury Road by a landscaped island with its stone wall. 

 

D. The values of the surrounding properties shall not be diminished 

by this action.  The work performed at 81/83 Madbury should have 

increased the values of surrounding properties and maintenance 

has begun and the Garden House assists the landscaping function. 
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E. The literal enforcement of the provisions of the ordinance could 

lead to an unnecessary hardship.  We see no harm to the general 

public. The hardship would be leaving the grounds equipment out 

under a tarp to the elements.  Our service people stated that our 

equipment under hard cover all sides like in a Garden House. 

 

General Concepts –   

 Over the past 27+ years, we have tried to retain and enhance 81/83 

Madbury Road as did Dr. Kickline and his family in their over 55+ years 

of family residence.  As far as we know, we are only the 3rd owners of 

this property in the 100+ years of its existence. The property had a 

circular driveway that encircled the house.  We changed the circular 

driveway to just in front of the house so we can turn our vehicles and not 

back on to Madbury Road.  A great safety move to access a busy street 

also a safety factor facing driveways opposite ours. We replaced a single 

car garage sized for a Model T Ford and an old broken storage shed with 

a new 3 car garage and carried on the stone retaining walls on both sides 

of the house in the Kickline tradition. 

 Our neighbors have worked hard to maintain and improve their 

properties and the new street and sidewalks can add an additional safety 

component for the walker, runner and bike rider as well as a smoother 

ride with the removal of the speed bumps. 

 

We thank you for this opportunity to present our case and we are most 

pleased to answer any questions.    
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